
Tuesday, June 5th 2012 

Town of Woodstock 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

Tuesday, June 5, 2012 

 

 

 

Selectmen: Jim Fadden, Joel Bourassa, Gil Rand 

Staff: Doug Moorhead, Judy Welch, Steve Welch 

Public: Dick Barisano, Danny Bourassa, Patrick Griffin, Bob Stahler 

 

Jim called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was 

affirmative. 

 

Public Participation: 
 

Dick Barisano & Bob Stahler/Soldier’s Park: 
Dick and Bob asked the Board to review two different designs for Soldier’s Park. After review 

and discussion the Board chose the angle design and suggested that Dick should get the 

material pricing together before the town begins the sidewalk replacement project. 

 

Patrick Griffin: 
Patrick followed up on a Non-Public meeting he had with the Select Board on April 10, 2012 

concerning an elected official. Patrick questioned whether the situation had been addressed. 

The Board stated that they had taken this under advisement but noted that they have limited 

authority over elected officials 

 

Patrick notified the Board of a situation that occurred at the Solid Waste Facility. Patrick stated 

that he had an altercation with Paul Beaudin concerning the way he disposed of his trash.  

 

Patrick submitted public record requests under the Freedom of Information Act and Public 

Law. Patrick requested all documents concerning the purchase of the new skid steer and the 

trade of the old skid steer at the Solid Waste Facility, all fire logs and fire reports from 2003 

through 2010, and all police reports or records with his name on it. 

 

Patrick wanted to know what was happening with the damaged guardrail on Lady Slipper Road. 

Steve stated that he has reported the incident to Chief Moorhead and is waiting for an estimate 

from the guardrail contractor.  

 

Danny Bourassa: 
Danny questioned the status of the sidewalk replacement program. Danny feels the section in 

front of Alpine Lodge should be looked at. Danny is concerned with the amount of seniors that 

will be walking that 150 ft section of sidewalk when the elderly housing opens. Jim stated that 

the town plans to continue with the sidewalk replacement program and funding would be 

included in next year’s budget. The next scheduled section of sidewalk to be replaced is at 

Soldier’s Park which is already in progress.  



 

Minutes of the May 22, 2012 Meetings: 
Gil motioned to accept the minutes of the May 22, 2012 Selectmen’s Meeting. Joel seconded 

the motion and the vote was affirmative.  

 

Building Permit/Peter Falso: 
The Board reviewed and signed a Building Permit Application submitted by Peter Falso. Map 

115 Lot 001-000-MH0-00023 

 

DES/Compliance Report/Race Track: 
The Board received a compliance letter from the Department of Environmental Services 

concerning the operation of the White Mountain Motor Sports Park. Gil motioned to table this 

letter so that the information provided can be reviewed. Jim seconded the motion and the vote 

was affirmative. 

 

NRCS/Lost River Stabilization Project/State Representatives: 
On May 29, 2012, the Board completed a site visit with NRCS and State Representatives to 

review the Lost River Stabilization Project. During the site visit engineers from NRCS noticed 

that big rocks had fallen into the river and there had been some shifting and adjustment to the 

wall. NRCS will implement a plan to make the necessary repairs. 

 

Trugreen/Tick Control/Cascade Park: 
The Board reviewed a Tick Control Application Contract, for Cascade Park, from Trugreen. Gil 

motioned to sign the contract. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative. 

 

Old Fire Station/Lost River Road: 
John Smith has been hired to make the necessary roof and chimney repairs at the old fire 

station. Steve will make contact with John MacKay and Paul Beaudin to schedule a clean out 

day. 

 

Cell Phone Policy: 
The Board has tabled the cell phone policy. They will create a draft policy and distribute it to 

all department heads for input before adopting.  

 

New Business: 
Signed Checks. 

 

Steve reported that the motor and fan are gone in the air conditioning unit. The parts are 

ordered and should be installed next year. 

 

MOTION: 
 

At 8:02 PM a motion was made and seconded to enter into non-public session pursuant to RSA 

91-A: 3, II (a) Rogers Tax Deeding. 

 

Roll Call: Chairman, Jim Fadden, Yes, Gil Rand, Yes, Joel Bourassa, Yes, Administrative 



Assistant, Judy Welch, Bruce Rogers Sr., Bruce Rogers Jr., and Shirley Rogers, was present. 

 

Bruce Rogers Sr. requested a non-public meeting to discuss his property located at 34 Van 

Allen Drive.  

 

At 8:25PM the Board of Selectmen came out of non-public session. 

 

VOTED 3-0 

 

Jim motioned to adjourn the Selectmen’s Meeting at 8:35 p.m. Joel seconded and the vote was 

affirmative. 

 


